AT A PUBLIC HEARING IN A REGULAR MEETING OF THE HAMPTON PLANNING COMMISSION HELD IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBERS, CITY HALL, HAMPTON, VIRGINIA, ON THURSDAY, JANUARY 5, 2017 AT 3:30 P.M.

WHEREAS: The City of Hampton recognizes the threat that natural hazards

pose to people and property within our community; and

WHEREAS: undertaking hazard mitigation actions will reduce the potential for

harm to people and property from future hazard occurrences; and

WHEREAS: an adopted Multi-Hazard Mitigation Plan is required as a condition

of future funding for mitigation projects under multiple FEMA pre-

and post-disaster mitigation grant programs; and

WHEREAS: the City of Hampton fully participated in the FEMA-prescribed

mitigation planning process to prepare this Hazard Mitigation Plan;

and

WHEREAS: the Virginia Department of Emergency Management and Federal

Emergency Management Agency, Region III officials have reviewed the "2017 Hampton Roads Hazard Mitigation Plan" and approved it contingent upon this official adoption of the

participating governments and entities;

WHEREAS: there were no speakers from the public.

NOW, THEREFORE, on a motion by Commissioner Gaynette LaRue and seconded

by Commissioner Christopher Carter,

BE IT RESOLVED that the Hampton Planning Commission recommends to City

Council approval of Comprehensive Plan Amendment 16-00004.

A roll call vote on the motion resulted as follows:

AYES:

Carter, LaRue, Williams, Campbell, Schmidt, Southall

NAYS:

None

ABST:

None

ABSENT:

Buntina

A COPY; TESTE:

Terry P. O'Neill

Secretary to Commission